
HAWAAN FOREST WALK     24. Nov 2019 

In the Invitation I 

mentioned the length of 

the walk would be 1 ½ - 2 

hours long. This put quite a 

few people off. Too 

strenuous they said. At 

least half of the participants 

completed the walk, the 

rest were airlifted by helicopter to the nearest hospital. As you 

can see, it was not too bad at all.   

Leaving Hillcrest, it was cold and there was light rain. I was glad I 

packed my rain jacket in my 

back bag. Of course St Peter 

never lets the Swiss Club 

down, there was no rain 

during that day. It was hot and 

humid and I was sweating like 

a race horse.  

The walk was very interesting and educational, all 11 participants 

enjoyed it. I admired many trees, which I have never seen before 

in my life.  From time to time we stopped and it was explained 

by the guide what was before us. I confirmed with him, that the 

spaghetti like strings hanging from a tree were not for ringing a 

bell. 



After the walk, there was the lunch 

in the Miami Spur Steak Ranch. Due 

to my heavy sweating during the 

walk, I arrived at the restaurant 

smelling like a heard of water 

buffalos in the midday sun. Despite 

that we all enjoyed our lunch. 

 

Philippe Lanz 

President 

   


